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Some signs of the times will last
For decades, the classic photograph of Hong Kong has featured neon lights. The big, bright and colorful advertising signs hanging from buildings along Nathan Road have come to represent our bold, vibrant and commercial home.

However, neon, which dates back 100 years, is being overtaken by LEDs, or light emitting diodes, which were introduced in the 1990s.
The LED billboards have many advantages. They can be mass produced and are somewhat cheaper than neon displays. They use a fraction of the energy and need less maintenance. They are also more environmentally friendly.

Most of all, rather than having one fixed design they can show a series of changing images or even movement like a television screen.
The one problem with LEDs is that they are almost too effective. Their light and you have probably noticed this can be very bright and harsh, adding significantly to light pollution. Neon light is considered "warmer" and more natural.

Sadly, neon in Hong Kong will decline. There are only a few traditional neon signmakers still at work, and they are growing old and their skills in forming intricate shapes from long glass tubing may soon be gone. Additionally, some of the bigger and older neon displays have safety issues and are being removed.

But there is good news. First, many neon signs remain and will last years and years. Second, the M+ museum at West Kowloon is collecting some of these old signs for future visitors to enjoy.
